Michael L. Butler, Chairman Dennis J. Guilfoyle, Vice-Chairman James A. MacDonald Dennis J. Teehan, Jr. Brendan G. Keogh

James A. Kern Town Manager

Nancy A. Baker Assistant Town Manager



DEDHAM TOWN HALL 26 BRYANT STREET P.O. BOX 306 DEDHAM, MA 02027

TEL (781) 751-9100 FAX (781) 751-9109 TDD (781) 326-4946

WEB SITE www.dedham-ma.gov

E-mail Address for Board of Selectmen freshideas@dedham-ma.gov

June 12, 2015

## FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

For Additional Information, please contact the Town Manager's Office at 781-751-9100

## **Update Regarding the Algonquin Pipeline Project**

The Board of Selectmen and Town Manager want to thank all residents who attended the June 10<sup>th</sup> meeting of the Board, and want all residents to know the Town remains committed in its opposition to this project. The Town continues to welcome your input and will continue to explore all ideas to further its objection to the project.

A Facebook page has been created, and can be located as Town of Dedham Informational Page for Algonquin Pipeline Project. Both the Facebook Page and the Town's Webpage will be updated daily at 3 p.m., as new information becomes available. Comments and questions should be sent via email to the Town Manager, Assistant Town Manager, or Public Works Director as listed below:

Town Manager Jim Kern; <a href="mailto:ikern@dedham-ma.gov">ikern@dedham-ma.gov</a>
Assistant Town Manager Nancy Baker; <a href="mailto:nbaker@dedham-ma.gov">nbaker@dedham-ma.gov</a>
Public Works Director Joseph Flanagan; <a href="mailto:iflanagan@dedham-ma.gov">iflanagan@dedham-ma.gov</a>

Efforts are underway to schedule a meeting with local, state and federal officials. Updates regarding same will be posted to the website and Facebook.